Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:35 AM
May 20, 2021
PRESENT: Rebecca Blakenbaker, Valencia Jones, Arlene Gould, Payne Williams, Jill Leo, Sandra Dickens, Abe Ackel, Gayle Howell, Ronnie Williams, Laura Lyles
GUEST PRESENT: Carrie Hough, Secretary; Jessica Broadway, CPA; Corey Poole, NPJ; Hannah Richardson, Natchitoches Times; Amy Lee, CRNHA; Hannah Wenninger, Mayor’s designee
CALL TO ORDER: Van Erikson called the meeting to order. The commission review the minutes from the April 15, 2021 Full Commission Meeting. Motion to accept the minutes from the April 15, 2021 Full Commission Meeting was made by Rebecca Blakenbaker and 2nd by Gayle Howell. All approved, motion passes. 
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: Jessica Broadway, discussion on the financial statement as of April 30, 2021. Our balance as of April 30, 2021 is $303,401.12. Check register for April is $9,850.00.  Motion to approve the April 30, 2021 financial statement made by Laura Lyles and 2nd by Jill Leo. All approved, motion passes. 
Payne Williams stated that we are finally getting in the invoices for the events that happened last year. That is slowly starting to take away some of the line items in our budget. 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Payne Williams gave a report on behalf of Sharon Gahagan for Tree Maintenance & Fertilization. A lot of the trees and shrubs suffered from the winter storms. They were really concerned about everything at first but now they only have two that they are following. They are really pleased with their recovery so far.
Rebecca Blankenbaker discussed the Visit Widget App. They have partnered with the NPJ/Journal Services and the Natchitoches Times to advertise the Go Natchitoches app. They are also pushing QR codes, window clings, and yard signs at Parc Natchitoches. They have seen a considerable uptick in downloads each weekend that there are tournaments in Natchitoches. They are also ordering more QR codes and window clings to put out at all of the restaurants, business, etc.  
NEW BUSINESS:  
Payne Williams discussed the 2021-2022 budget. Payne stated that with COVID19 a majority of the events were not able to take place. We are going to have a carryover amount for the next budget. Payne stated that we will have a better idea on what that will be for next month’s meeting. The executive committee’s ideas is to go forward with a similar budget as we have done in the past. We will propose a similar budget as we have done for the past two years in the hopes that the events will occur this year. We will also bring back the façade grants, this is something the commission did where commercial entities that had contributing structures in the historic district were able to apply for these grants. This would include painting, certain work to the outside structure, etc. All projects would have to be approved by the Nat. Historic District Commission for us to be able to fund it. We are thinking of taking $10,000 out of special projects and put into a separate line item that will be matched by the Cane River National Heritage Area. There will be an application process, a committee will be formed, etc.  Please reach out to Payne Williams if you have any suggestions, requests, ideas for budget items and we will present a proposed budget for the May meeting and we will vote on the budget in the June meeting.
Payne Williams discussed the slate of new officers for 2021-2022. The proposed officers: Jill Leo, Chairwoman; Payne William, Treasurer; Rebecca Blakenbaker, Vice Chair.

Payne Williams gave a report for Van Erikson for NSU. Freshman Connection is today and the session is going well. There will be a lot of summer camps taking place on campus. 
Sandra Dickens gave an update on HDBA. Sandra stated that the Car Show will be October 1-2. The fish fry will be Friday night. Registration at the church. 2nd Street will be closed from Amulet to Church and then Front Street from Jefferson to the end. The riverbank will be closed off on Saturday as well. They are hoping to have over 400 cars again. Christmas Festival has a lot of “ifs” but the fireworks for Christmas weekend will be on Friday the 24th. They are looking to also have fireworks on the Friday of New Years, but they will be needing big sponsor to do that. 
Jill Leo gave an update on Main Street. They have had a busy spring already downtown. There is a great sense of normalcy happening downtown, the streets have been busy during the weekends. Jill gave an overview of downtown events. Farmers Market is going on each weekend – July 31. This weekend is the Jazz & R/B Festival. May 31st will be the Annual Veterans Day Program by the American Legion at 10 am on the riverbank. June  14-19 is the Lady Anglers Bass Tournament is scheduled. The summer reading program by the Natchitoches Parish Library will have various dates each week in June and July on the riverbank (Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday from 9-11:30 am). June 25 & August 22 will be the Friday night riverbank concerts that coincide with the LA Sports Hall of Fame Induction activities. May 22 and 29 are LASHOF Lecture Series hosted at the museum. Jill stated that they are working on events for July downtown, the July 4th fireworks will be on July 3. They are looking at having live music every Saturday night in July on the downtown riverbank. She had several people reach out for new events this summer but nothing is confirmed.
Arlene Gould gave an update for the Tourist Commission. Jazz Festival is this weekend. LASHOF Induction Weekend will be for the 2020 honorees June 24-26 and the 2021 honorees will be August 26-28. They celebrated on May 2-8 the National Travel & Tourism Week and they had the tourism day at the capitol. They had a small celebration on May 7 at Fort St. Jean Baptiste at 2pm naming fan favorites. They are working with APHN on a monument project and they are looking for a Clementine Hunter monument in front of the museum. In the month of April they had over 700 people visit the welcome center from over 41 states and two international guests. 
Gayle Howell gave an update on APHN. They had the Melrose Arts and Crafts Festival, even though the weather didn’t cooperate with us. They had over 2,000 visitors and 65 vendors. They will be hosting a juried art fair on October 9-10 at Melrose. 
Rebecca Blakenbaker gave a report for the CRNHA & NPS. The CRNHA and NPS are partnering on the Depot Project. On May 25th at 5:30 pm they are having a community conversation to discuss their plans and ideas for the interpretation of the visitor’s center at the headquarters of the new park facility. Grand Ecore will reopen on June 2, hours will be Wednesday – Saturday from 12:30 pm – 4 pm. The docent walking tour will start their summer schedule, 1 tour Wednesday – Saturday at 10 am in the Historic District. The LASHOF will host a walking tour of the American Cemetery on the first Friday of every month at 11:30 am, this will start in June. The park is hosting a painting workshop at Magnolia on May 29 at 10 am and Yoga on June 19th at Oakland at 2pm. If you know of anyone from the ages of 18-34, they are looking to hire a facilities intern for the summer. The job listing is on NPS Facebook site and their website. 
Laura Lyles gave a report for the Natchitoches Area Chamber of Commerce.  They have had a busy spring and they are very happy about it. They have an event coming up in July, the Louisiana Young Professionals Conference on July 9 in Natchitoches. They are going to be producing a map for the first time in 10 years. They will be sending out ad rate information to be able to produce the map in conjunction with the directories.  If you have great photos from your event, please send them for Laura for the directory. 
Hannah Wenninger gave a report for the City. The island at Lafayette, the weather has not cooperated with the project. They need five days with no rain to complete the project. They are ordering more chairs for the riverfront, some of the chairs are missing, and they like to keep around 30 chairs down there. They are repainting the Church Street bridge, they have partnered with the CRNHA to get the project completed. This weekend they have a 45 team tournament at Parc Natchitoches. The City launched a  mass communications app called “Natchitoches Regroup”. They are asking everyone to sign up for the app, they will give updates like: street closures, boil advisories, hurricane warnings, etc. If you want to plan a city clean up, contact Hannah. We are in the state competition for the cleanest city contest, they will be here tomorrow to judge Natchitoches. 
Corey Poole with NPJ did not have a report. 

Hannah Richardson with the Natchitoches Times did not have a report. 
Rebecca Blakenbaker stated to have all members complete the 2021 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.
Rebecca Blakenbaker stated that the Tier 2.1 Personal Financial Disclosure Statement is due on or before May 15. You can access the disclosure at www.ethics.state.la.us. 
